
February 8, 2022 
 
 
 
Legislative Office Building 
300 Capitol Ave 
Hartford, CT 06106 
 
 
Dear Distinguished Members of the Legislature: 
 
Thank you all for participating in this hearing today and taking the time to hear the voices of the 
People of Connecticut. My name is Holly Sullivan. I am a resident of the Town of Southbury and 
proudly serve as a Selectman in our beautiful and vibrant community. 
 
I am here to give testimony in opposition to the continuation of emergency declarations and 
further executive orders.  
 
Public service in government, at any tier, is a privilege that citizens of this great nation are 
blessed to be able to participate in. At all levels, the people elect representatives whom they 
believe will speak for them and act in their interests. However, the people of the State of 
Connecticut have spent nearly two years, the majority of this administration’s term, without the 
representative process which they are promised.  
 
Across our nation and our state, life is returning to normal. Stores are full of shoppers and 
stadiums fill with fans. This is no longer in an emergency. 
 
I am here to ask this legislature to revive the good work of representing its constituents as 
designed. I ask you today to return to the people of Connecticut that essential balance in 
government which they deserve. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely,  
Holly Sullivan 
Southbury, Connecticut 
 


